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19 June 2017  
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Earlier this term, we had our Statutory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools (SIAMS), which 
takes place every three to five years. Our last inspection was in April 2012.  The inspection is designed to 
assess three key aspects of effectiveness as a Church School: 
 

 The school, through its distinctive Christian character 
 The impact of collective worship on the school community 
 The effectiveness of the leadership and management of the school as a church school 

 
The inspection was led by Mrs Alison Appleyard.  She enjoyed her day at our school and commented on 
how warmly the staff and children greeted her and made her feel welcomed throughout her visit.  
 
The inspector, when feeding back to governors and staff, stressed that her judgement follows a different 
framework to 2012 and that she could clearly see that the school had made good progress in the last 12 
months and that with targeted focus we could be well on our way towards a judgement of ‘Outstanding’ 
– our target for next time. 
 
We were very pleased that the inspector highlighted the strong positive partnerships between our 
church, our school and our community.  Also that she recognised that the well-being of all pupils is a 
priority for all staff and that the current focus to embed Christian values into our daily lives is having a 
positive impact on our children’s personal and spiritual development. 
  
Although the overall judgement was graded at Satisfactory, it is clear that the inspector recognised the 
improvements.  In particular, she highlighted that ‘Christian distinctiveness is increasingly important to 
the school and that Christian values are being encouraged in its day to day life’.  She commented that 
‘’Children learn from the Bible and other religious stories … and apply what they learn to their own lives.’ 
 
Parents reported the positive effect that ’Worship is impacting on their children in their home lives’ . 
 
As Headteacher, I believe this report shows that we are on the right track and supports our future plans 
to secure a judgement of ‘Outstanding’ at our next inspection.  
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Our school community is working hard as a team to improve our school.  The children demonstrated our 
Christian character and we were very proud of them all. I would like to thank everyone who was 
involved in the inspection day, our staff and governors and our parents.  I would also like to mention 
Mrs Chesterman, as she has worked above and beyond to lead a working party to focus on the positive 
impact of our RE education and thank her for her focus in helping me to lead RE and move the school 
forward.  
 
I know that I can count on your on-going support as we continue on our journey to further develop 
Ashlands as a place of positive personal development where a real love of learning is nurtured. 
 
I have attached a copy of the full report. If you have any comments or queries regarding its content 
please do let me know. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
 
 
Nicola Ball 
Executive Headteacher 
Ashlands and Misterton Federation  
 
 

 


